
November 21, 2023

The Honorable Wes Moore The Honorable William C. “Bill” Ferguson IV
Governor of Maryland President of the Senate
100 State Circle State House, H-107
Annapolis, MD 21401 Annapolis, MD 21401-1991

The Honorable Adrienne Jones
Speaker of the House of Delegates
State House, H-101
Annapolis, MD 21401

RE: Executive Order 01.01.2020.01 IV C (MSAR #12849) - Maryland Children’s Cabinet
Three-Year Plan 2023 Annual Update

Dear Governor Moore, President Ferguson, and Speaker Jones:

As required by Executive Order 01.01.2020.01 IV C, the Governor’s Office of Crime Prevention, Youth,
and Victim Services is submitting this letter to indicate there will be no changes to the priorities of the
Children’s Cabinet for FY 2024 because the administration is in the process of reorganizing the
Governor’s Office for Children.

Chaired by the Executive Director of the Governor’s Office of Crime Prevention, Youth, and Victim
Services, Maryland’s Children’s Cabinet coordinates the child and family-focused service delivery
system for all children and families. It also aligns funding priorities with the Moore-Miller
Administration’s vision to ensure no child is left behind. Specifically, the Moore-Miller Administration
made it clear that the safety and well-being of children and families are paramount. The Governor’s
Office of Crime Prevention, Youth, and Victim Services looks forward to continuing the important work
of providing a comprehensive and effective service delivery system to address the needs of Maryland’s
youth. Should you have any questions relating to the information provided, please feel free to contact
me at 410-697-9338.

Sincerely,

Dorothy J. Lennig, Esq.
Executive Director
cc: Sarah Albert, Department of Legislative Services (5 copies)
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